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Wednesday January 13th 2016
Dear Parents, 

Following the County Council’s cabinet meeting yesterday, I am now able to inform you that the decision was made to implement the recommendations with regard to the 10 community schools in the Alnwick partnership and St Paul’s RCVA School in Alnwick.  In short these were to:

· close Alnwick The Duke’s, Alnwick Lindisfarne and Seahouses Middle Schools with effect from 31 August 2017; and
· approve the proposal of the Governing Body of the St. Paul's Catholic School Federation to close St Paul’s RC VA Middle School, Alnwick with effect from 31 August 2017; and
· extend the age range of Swansfield Park and Hipsburn First Schools from age 2-9 to age 2-11 with effect from 1 September 2016; and
· extend the age range of Seahouses, Shilbottle, Swarland and Branton First Schools from age 4-9 to age 4-11 with effect from 1 September 2016; and
· extend the age range of Alnwick The Duchess’s Community High School from age 13-18 to age 11-18 with effect from 1 September 2017; 
So what does this mean for you, your children and our school?  If you remember, the Governors response to the consultation was to approve the extension of the age range of our First School subject to the decision of the Council to approve the reorganisation of the 10 community schools.  As this decision has now been made, Felton C of E First School will also extend its age range to become a Primary School from September 1st 2016.

Our current Year 4s will now be offered places in Year 5 at Felton in 2016 and then into Year 6 in 2017 (subject to parental preference).  Please note that the places you may have applied for in the Alnwick Middle Schools will no longer be available. 
We have been assured that a letter from the county admissions team will be forwarded to parents as soon as possible. This letter will contain advice on the process to undertake should you wish to seek another school place for your child in September 2016 other than at their current school, e.g. a place in a Middle School outside of the partnership.  There may be some parents of current Year 4 pupils who have already selected a Middle School outside of the partnership for their child for Year 5, those parents will be asked whether they wish to continue with their current preference for such Middle Schools or whether they now wish to take up a Year 5 place for their child in their current school. 
Following a long period of uncertainty for staff, parents and children, we welcome this decision and see the change to Primary School as an exciting opportunity to build on our success as a First School.  I, the staff and Governors are united in our ambition to provide the best possible education for the children in our care. I have every confidence that our staff team have the skills, knowledge and experience to extend our provision to Year 6.  Whilst we acknowledge the challenges faced by small Primary Schools, we are committed to partnership working with other schools and will continue with our creative approach to the planning and delivery of the curriculum.   Our aim, as always, is to continue to provide a learning environment strongly underpinned by our Christian ethos, in which all the children will receive the support and challenge they need to continue to develop as learners and future citizens, achieve their potential and be fully prepared for the transition to the next stage of their Learning Journey at year 7. 
Class organisation for 2016-17 will depend on our final head count for next September, but our intention is to maintain the current high staff to pupil ratio across all year groups, and as always, groupings will be flexible and responsive to the needs of the individual child.  More details of this will follow, but on current predictions there is plenty of capacity in our current layout to accommodate all of the children in the first instance.  We will of course review provision as we grow as a Primary School in the future. 
May I take this opportunity to thank you in anticipation of your continued support and please, if you have any further questions, don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 
Kind regards

Suzanne Connolly
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Headteacher Mrs Suzanne Connolly
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